
From: NOSS Philip (ORANO)
To: White, Bernie
Cc: "Douglas K Morrell"; michael.dunsmuir@srnl.doe.gov; NOSS Philip (ORN-RE)
Subject: [External_Sender] Revised Operating Procedures for BRR
Date: Monday, August 26, 2019 11:58:22 AM
Attachments: Letter Authorization Oper Proc Fix.pdf

Bernie,
 
As you have discussed with Michael Dunsmuir this morning, there is an administrative issue with the
shipment of the BRR package under the new certificate (Rev. 8).  The documents needed to support
shipments from Rhode Island and MURR have been developed utilizing the letter that was issued by
NRC on August 5, 2019.  That letter had the purpose of incorporating some corrections to the
operating procedures and expires on September 30, 2019.  The above-referenced shipments to
Savannah River are scheduled to occur after this date.  While Rev. 8 of the certificate incorporates
these corrections formally, unfortunately the documents already completed for the upcoming
shipments are supported by the letter of August 5.    I am told there would be a significant delay and
expenditure of manpower to revise the documents to change the basis to Rev. 8 of the certificate. 
Therefore, Orano Federal Services requests that the August 5 letter be revised to extend the
expiration date of the authorization to December 31, 2019.
 
For your reference, a copy of the August 5 NRC authorization letter is attached.  If you have any
questions, please contact me.  Thank you for your assistance.
 
Philip W. Noss
Licensing Manager
Orano Federal Services LLC

505 South 336th Street, Suite 400
Federal Way, WA 98003
253-552-1321
phil.noss@orano.group
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SAFETY EVALUATION REPORT 
Docket No. 71-9341 


Model No. BEA Research Reactor 
Certificate of Compliance No. 9341 


Evaluation 


By application dated July 31, 2019 (Agency Wide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS) Accession No. ML19217A124), Orano Federal Services (OFS) requested a one-time 
authorization to revise Condition No. 6 in Certificate of Compliance (CoC) No. 9341, for the 
Model No. BEA Research Reactor package (BRR) to supplement the operating procedures to 
correct the step number and section number references.  In support of this request, OFS 
submitted 5 revised pages for its operating procedures. 


OFS submitted Revision No. 11 of the safety analysis report (ADAMS Accession No. 
ML18044A148) for the BRR package to support addition of Cobalt-60 as authorized contents.  
In this application, OFS added a number of operational steps in the operating procedures; 
however subsequent references to renumbered steps were not accounted for, therefore 
references to some steps and sections were not correct.  In this request, OFS corrected the 
step references in this application.  OFS did not make any other changes to the operating 
procedures in this request.  These changes are administrative in nature and do not affect the 
ability of the package to be operated safely.    


All other conditions of CoC No. 9341, Revision 7, (ADAMS Package Accession No. 
ML19038A094) shall remain the same.     


A one-time letter authorization has been granted to authorize shipments using the operating 
procedures references in Condition No. 6 in CoC No. 9341 as modified by OFS’ submittal dated 
July 31, 2019.  The staff agrees that the change does not affect the ability of the package to 
meet the requirements of Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 71.   


 
 










